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We really thank God/Allah that this term ended in a memorable way. It is memorable because apart from the successful implementation of all the academic programs slated for the term, the students in the secondary school extended their excursion to some countries within the West African sub region. Also, academic activities received a creditable attention with the students and teachers working jointly in an indefatigable manner.


APPRECIATION

We appreciate our esteemed parents/guardians for their unalloyed support to our innumerable academic programmes. There is no gainsaying the fact that we are happy to partner with you in this onerous but vital task of bringing up the children in a way that will give them a pride of place in the national and international academic community. We thank you even more for your useful suggestions and golden opinions that have helped us in piloting our mission and vision on smooth paths of success. We encourage you  to always  be by our side each time the demand for your presence or opinions are necessary in assisting us surmount some teething problems that may raise their ugly heads. As you do this, the Almighty God will richly bless you and expand your sources of income.


PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEES


I boldly commend you parents/guardians for the rapid improvement in payment of school fees. You have, without doubt, shown sound understanding to the crucial role fees play in running an academic institution of this magnitude .We are grateful to you and pray that God/Allah will continue to enlarge your financial resources. However, there may be negligible or minute number of parents/guardians who because of sudden and unpredictable circumstances have delayed payment of fees and we do hope that in the next dispensation, that is, from third term, God will intercede on their behalf and give them financial abundance and joy.


REMINDER/ADDITION – DIGITAL I.D CARD


You are reminded of the digital I.D card spoken of in our previous newsletter in the Primary and Secondary Schools .This I.D Card can assist you in checking how much you have paid as school fee and what is remaining to be paid. In fact, it will help you determine the financial status of your child/ward in the primary or secondary school. As you were previously informed, the I.D card cost N1000 (one thousand naira) per student or pupil and has been included in the school fee for next term in primary and secondary schools. It is an electronic I.D card. Students should also purchase the book entitled “Akeju” before resumption for library reading.
LUNCH FOR DAY STUDENTS:


Also, lunch in the school will be repackaged for day students and made richer it will now include appetizer/dessert like fruit and other body-building food items. The lunch fee is N 7000 (seven thousand naira) only. The said amount has also been added to the school fee.

Do not forget that the food will be supplied to the students in a new and improved package. If you seek clarification on the fees above, call the Principal on 08023852010 or visit the school. This is, however, not compulsory. Parents can choose to pack lunch for their children/wards from home. The school discourages handling of cash by students.
EXCURSION TO GHANA

Whether you see it as a Lagooz policy or tradition, you are simply saying the same thing. Some might even brand it Lagooz culture but the truth is that Lagooz has a standard rule to expose the students to life and activities outside the immediate community of the school. The students have gone to places within Lagos State and beyond, for example, Eleko Beach, Badagry Slave Coast and Seme Border, Olumo Rock in Ogun State, among others.

       However, this time the school considered it worthwhile to take the students to Ghana through Benin

Republic, an excursion which took six days. While in Ghana, the students visited such interesting tourist Centres such as:

i. University of Legon, East Legon

ii. Kakum Wild Life Resort
iii. Akosombo Dam

iv. Osu Castle
v. Nigerian Embassy, Ghana
vi. Labadi Beach.
 It is not surprising that Ghana has such exciting tourist attractions going by its popularity as the “Gold Coast” of the colonial era and its position as one of the transit routes for slaves in those bitter days of African and world history. The students had a field day, especially those who had not traveled beyond Lagos Metropolis.

          Apart from Ghana, they passed through the Republic of Benin and Togo neighbouring countries to Nigeria. They were brought face to face with the topography, language and culture of the citizens of the countries they visited.

          One important thing about the students who participated in this excursion is that they all have international passports which authorizes their movement to any country within the globe. The passports were got during this trip to Ghana, and will be used for the next excursion to Europe.
       

BOARDING FACILITIES
          Keeping your child/ward in the school hostel is an uncommon but necessary achievement because it prepares the child better and exposes him to people with diverse culture and tongue within the same country and beyond.

         Lagooz ultra-modern hostel, built to taste with modern facilities offers to the students of both sexes a home outside home. The serenity of its environs enhances academic activities supervised by seasoned and specialist personnel. The interior decorations and infrastructures are geared towards effectiveness and high standard in everything that can complement the qualitative education offered here.

          The importance of the students’ health cannot be over emphasized and we cannot compromise it. To this effect, there is a well-stocked Sick Bay inside the hostel premises. This is operated by qualified nurses and paramedical staff employed by the school. They take care of minor ailments whereas serious health problems are referred to our school’s medical hospital for expert medical diagnosis and treatment.

With the consent of parents, the hostel students are dewormed when the need arises. Government medical officers also visit the school to innoculate students against endemic and pandemic diseases.


Most importantly, the students participate in aerobics, a type of physical exercise that keeps them physically balanced and mentally alert.


Reading is supervised through afternoon and night preps. This is compulsory and a routine.


The boarding students are fed on wholesome food prepared to meet dietary requirements and easy absorption by the body. Trained cooks handle the cooking in a very expensively neat environment.


The hostel is a necessary place of residence for students. So, ensure that your child/ward is there. It is affordable. Contact the Principal on this.


CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES


Academic work is complemented with co-curricular activities that can make the students self-reliant and independent in the face of dearth of job opportunities. Even when gainfully employed, it can help them diversify their source of income. The students are taught bead stringing, fishery, animal husbandry, among others. With these activities, the students can establish cottage industries of their own later in life.


SATURDAY LESSON


It is important that your child/ward takes part in this academic exercise which starts 9 a.m and ends 1.30 p.m. every Saturday. During the lesson, there is always a general revision of topics taught within the week and the introduction, in a nutshell, of the topics for next week. The Saturday lesson costs N2,000 (two thousand naira). This is added to the school fees to show that it is compulsory to all students from JSS1 to SS3.
We are happy to be associated with all of you. It is our constant prayer that Almighty God/Allah blesses you abundantly as we join together as partners in business.

NEXT TERM BEGINS 3RD MAY, 2011
____________________

E. O. OTUBELA (Mrs)
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